
MORLEY VICTORIA PRIMARY SCHOOL GOVERNING BOARD
Minutes of the meeting held on 23 May 2022 at 6.00pm 
	PRESENT
	Claire Skeet (Chair) 
	 Jo Wood (Headteacher)

	
	Julia Britton

Julie Hardaker
Dee Odesola

Rebecca Passley 
	Emma Robshaw 

Reena Sharma

James Stott 

Tia Wood


IN ATTENDANCE:
 Angela Walker (Clerk – Governor Support Service)



 Debbie Smith    (Associate Member)

                                  Kelly Moore  (School Business Manager)
	1
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
	ACTION

	1.01
	The Chair welcomed everyone to the first meeting since February 2020 that all the governors had been together in school. Apologies were received and accepted from Kevin Precious and Candy Evans
	

	
	
	

	2
	DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
	

	2.01
	There were no new declarations of interests made.
	

	
	
	

	3
	MEMBERSHIP MATTERS
	

	3.01
	The Chair informed governors that there had been no further progress on the recruitment of governors. The results of the skills audit had been circulated on 17 March. Some governors asked for it to be recirculated. The Chair said she would do this. The audit had flagged up gaps in knowledge and skills of the governing body.
· Law

· Buildings and Maintenance

· Business and marketing

· Health and Safety

· Human Resources


	Chair

	3.02
	The Chair would send Emma Robshaw the current advert for governors. Emma would be reviewing the advert for the governor sites to ensure that it attracted the right candidates. The Clerk reminded governors that they could advertise on the following free recruitment sites: www.inspiringgovernence.org  or 

www.governorsforschools.org. 

	Chair/ E Robshaw

	3.03
	It was noted in the audit that there had not been any governors on complaints training within the last three years, although complaints had been dealt with during that time. Advice had been sought from Customer relations but remains an area for consideration for training needs.

	

	3.03.1
	Q: A governor asked how training on Leeds for Learning could be booked?
A: Governors needed to contact Kelly Moore who would book them on to training.
	

	
	
	

	4
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
	

	4.01
	Resolved:

· That the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7 February 2022 were agreed as a correct record and the Chair was authorised to sign them.
	

	
	
	

	5
	REVIEW ACTIONS AND MATTERS ARISING
	

	5.01
	Clerk to inform Governor Support Services(GSS) re LA vacancy (minute3.01 refers).

Action completed; The Clerk informed governors she had informed GSS of the LA vacancy.

	

	5.02
	Chair to contact potential governor (minute 3.03 refers)
Action closed; The Chair stated that despite efforts the potential governor could not be contacted


	

	5.03
	DfE governor data (minute 3.04refers)

Action completed; The Headteacher had ensured that the DFE website had been updated 


	

	5.04
	Governor Lanyards (minute 3.06refers)

Action completed; Governors confirmed that they all had governor Lanyards and wore them whilst in school. 


	

	5.05
	Deep Dive into Reading invite and Action plan to Governors (minute 6.06refers)

Action completed;
Debbie Smith had sent out the Action plan and invite to Julia Britton and Tia Wood  for the Deep Dive on 14 June 2022. 


	

	5.06
	Governor availability for the Governor day (minute8.05 refers) Action completed; The Governor day would take place on the first Friday after half term. Tia Woods gave her apologies .The Headteacher stated that KS1 lunch would be in the Porto cabin. The Chair suggested that staff should be targeted for interview. It was suggested that focus would be on Basement Buddies staff. Governors would also be focusing on the school development priorities. The DT staff would provide an update the next Teaching and Learning committee. The Headteacher would look at a timetable of activities and the Chair asked Julie Hardaker to meet with Kevin Precious and Debbie Smith to discuss Pupil Premium.

	J Hardaker

	5.07
	Schools financial value standard (SFVS) (minute10.01.4 refers)

Action completed; This was submitted on time. 

	

	5.08
	Single Central Register (SCR) and The Annual Safeguarding return(ARM).(minute 10.03.5 refers)

Action ongoing; Julia Britton and Debbie Smith would be reviewing and completing the returns by the submission date which had been extended due to technical issues.

	J Britton

D Smith

	5.09
	Home and School agreement (minute10.03.9refers)

Action completed;
The Headteacher had sent this out. 

	

	5.10
	The Directive time policy for staff and the Equality Impact assessment (minute 10.04.2refers)
Action completed; The Headteacher had completed this action 

	

	5.11
	SEND report (minute 11.02refers)

Action ongoing; Julie Hardaker would be completing this and would circulate to governors

	J Hardaker

	5.12
	SEN Access to Extra Curricular Sessions (minute 11.03.6 refers)

Action completed; The Headteacher had rewritten the document and it was now compliant. The document has  gone out to SEN parents the document who had not made any comments. The parent who raised the issue was given the option of attending with their child and this option was not taken up. 

	

	5.12.1
	Q: A governor asked if the document was on the website?

A: The Headteacher stated that it was not a statutory requirement.

	

	5.13
	Annual Section175/157 Child Protection Compliance Return (ARM) (minute 12.01 refers) 

Action closed; It has been confirmed that completion of the would be completed by Julia Britton and would be submitted by the revised date of 30June 2022. 

	

	5.14
	Report on Safeguarding (minute 12.02 refers)
Action ongoing; Julia Britton would provide a to the Full Governing Body meeting on 27 June 2022. 

	J Britton

	5.15
	Website checklist(minute15.02refers)

Action complete; The Clerk had sent  a website checklist to governors.

	

	5.16
	SATs invigilation (minute16.02refers)

Action completed; Tia Wood, Dee Odesola, Rebecca Passley and Julie Hardaker had volunteered. The Headteacher informed governors that an external inspection of the SATs process in school was done.

	

	5.17
	Review of the training action plan (minute18.01refers)

Action ongoing; Governors were reminded to ensure that Kevin Precious was uptodate with their training information so that training gaps can be identified.

	Governors

	6
	QUESTIONS ABOUT THE HEADTEACHER’S REPORT OR NOVACS RECEIVED (Notice of Visit and Contact)
	

	6.01
	The Headteacher would be sending out her report prior to the next full governing body meeting.

	Head

	6.02
	The Headteacher circulated two documents to the governors for information.
· Safeguarding Abbreviation Sheet

· The White Paper- Opportunity for all


	

	6.03
	The Headteacher told governors that the abbreviations sheet was requested by non- teaching staff during a Safeguarding briefing. The White Paper document was a summary of the Key issues from the White Paper which were important for governors to understand.

	

	6.04
	Q:A governor asked when the White Paper was issued?
A: The Headteacher stated it was issued about a month previously. It was not yet Law but when passed would have significant impact on schools.


	

	6.05
	Governors discussed the implications of the White Paper and the aim to have 90% of children including SEN achieving age related expectations(ARE) in all combined subjects. The Headteacher stated that this could be possible in Maths and Reading as the majority of children were near but the writing would need a lot of work to get children to achieve ARE as they had missed so much foundation work. The focus on EYFS was on language development to enable them to achieve this. There would be a series of qualifications for leading Literacy, EYFS and SEND as well as others, on offer to ensure high quality teaching. Early Career Teachers (ECT) would have a starting salary of £30.000 and there was a union proposal for an increase pay rise for all levels of teachers. There was also a proposed increase to the school day which would not have a big impact on Morley Victoria or other primaries as only slight changes would be need.

	

	6.05.1
	Q:A governor asked when salary increase would happen and what was the salary of ECT’s now?

A: The Headteacher replied that the current salary was £24,000 and the increase was due in September.

	

	6.06
	The Headteacher was facilitating the Continuous Professional Development (CPD) of 20 teachers across the city which was interesting and worthwhile. The curriculum and teaching would be based on evidence- based research. A climate change curriculum would be in all schools and Morley Victoria was ahead of the game as this was already in the Geography curriculum and would be in the long -term plan from September. The biggest move would be the expectation that all schools would be in academies by 2030.

	

	6.06.1
	Q: A governor asked if the training would be funded?
A: All CPD would be funded. Online reading, eight seminars and two conferences.


	

	6.07
	Q: A governor asked if the tutoring for the children would be funded?

A:It would be up to next year but then uncertain if any further catch up would be funded.

	

	6.08
	Q: A governor asked how long was the transition into an academy?

A: It would take up to approximately a year. There was a process of consultation and agreement with stakeholders. It was important to think carefully as to the sort of academy that the school should join as it was important that the school remained an equal partner.

	

	6.08.1
	Q: A governor asked if a school could create its own academy?
A: It was possible but a great deal of work and paperwork to establish an academy. It was important to pick the right academy to join and it was the Headteacher’s preference to be part of a Primary Academy. The Headteacher stated that the focus at the moment was on the impending Ofsted inspection. 

	

	6.08.2
	Q: A governor asked if the Headteacher had a preferred academy to join?
A: The Headteacher stated that she was impressed by Owlcoats Primary Academy and the CEO Lesley West would be willing to come to talk to governors.

	

	6.08.3
	Q: A governor asked where Owlcotes Academy was located?
A: The Headteacher  replied that it was located in Pudsey and consisted of four Primary schools. It was a small Multi Academy Trust (MAT) built on collaboration and a desire for excellence and great outcomes for children. The benefits would be more direct money, continuous professional development and leadership development and progression.


	

	6.08.4
	Q: A governor asked if it would be possible to visit one of the schools?

A: The Headteacher thought it could be possible . She had met the Headteacher at Waterloo who had confirmed that the Headteachers work in partnership.


	

	6.08.5
	Q: A governor asked the Clerk if the Local Authority had a position on the White Paper and academies?
A: The Clerk stated that although the White Paper mentioned Local Authorities forming MAT’S it was unclear as to what their role would be and the Governor Support Service (GSS) were awaiting further information and guidance.

	

	6.09
	Governors felt that the governing Body needed to have clear direction and information in order to look at the alternatives. The Headteacher was asked to put together a briefing paper
	Head

	
	
	

	7
	APPROVAL (OR REPORT) OF FORMAL BUDGET FOR THE YEAR AND REVIEW OF THE VIREMENT LIMIT TO DETERMINE IF CHANGES ARE NECESSARY
	

	7.01
	Kelly Moore ,the School Business manager ( SBM) had circulated the following reports to governors.
· Morley Victoria Primary School 3 Year Budget Date of Meeting - 30/03/22 2021/22

· Morley Victoria Extended School 3 Year Budget 2021/22

· Morley Victoria Primary School Governors Report – Approval of Budget Financial Year 22/23


	

	7.02
	The Chair asked for any questions from the budgets submitted for review and approval.

	

	7.02.1
	Q: A governor asked if Basement Buddies was in the red as the bottom figure had a minus value?
A; The SBM stated that the minus value showed expenditure  and was counter intuitive as to how you would think it would be and it needed to be balance by the income. Income was £7500 more that was spent. The middle line should be green which it is. BB had recovered significantly and numbers on the budget model were back at the normal assumption of 40 per session. They were below this but it was hoped that it would rise back to normal levels by the coming September.  It had been possible to start a contribution to the main budget from Basement Buddies of £12.000 with a hold on the £30,000 loan until numbers increase.

	

	7.02.2
	Q: A governor asked about Catering which was showing 0?
A: The catering costs were matched by the income £29,300. The expenditure had been £120,450.

	

	7.03
	The SBM gave governors a summary of the risks to the budget which had been identified
· Significant energy price increases have been built into the budget with assumptions of 100% increase on Gas, 60% on electricity giving a total projected increase of £27950 in 22/23 
· Inflation was modelled at 6% ,in reality was nearer 10%.

· Rates were now paid centrally and no longer appear in the budget.

· Excess surplus balances threshold had been brought down to 8% from 15% .It was unlikely to have an impact on the budget.

· There would be a significant uplift in teacher salaries. Teachers pay could potentially increase significantly with a £30,000 minimum for Early Career Teachers (ECT) and  potential associated uplifts across the board to manage the differential across pay bands. 
· The Pay increase assumption for officers was 2%.The real living wage with Leeds City Council had increased to £9.90ph. 

· A supplementary grant would be given to schools of approximately £52,264. This grant was no longer ringfenced but would need to cover salary increases, 1.25% increase in National Insurance , energy costs, inflation etc and must be viewed prudently. This grant had put the school back into a positive  position , however, there was still risk as this additional money would form part of the funding formula in future years. 

· A “Hard Formula Funding” model would come in from 25/26 which could potentially remove the minimum funding guarantee that the school currently benefit from. It was noted that governors needed to keep this in mind whilst looking at year 3 of the model.

· SEN/SENDIF funding would need to be maximised and apply wherever there was potential.
· The Free School Meals (FSM) numbers remain steady at 61 pupils on the budget from the January Census.

· The PE Grant of £19,600 was to remain in place for the foreseeable future. 

· The Universal  FSM grant had remained the same at £2.34 per pupil. The price of meals in KS2 and adult meals would be  be increasing to £2.44 for KS2 and £2.45 for adult meals (4p and 5p increase). The school would be keeping the  prices in line with Catering Leeds by increasing the prices accordingly.

· The minimum funding level per pupil had increased to £4265 for primary pupils

· The hourly rate for Early Years age 3+ had increased to £4.78 The  lunchtime session charge was to increase to £2.50 per day.


	

	7.03.1
	Q: A governor asked if the costs for the lunchtime sessions were chased up from parents?
The cost of the lunchtime sessions were not paid for by the 15 or 30 hour nursery provision and would need to be collected.


	

	7.04
	The census showed 421 children but 423 were on the roll but two pupils had left prior to the census.  The predicted number was 423 and the nursery was projected to be full.

	

	7.05
	The Headteacher and SBM told governors that although the budget was green, the support staff model had not yet been done. This would be done when the teaching structure was complete and more was known about the intake of SEN in the Early Years. To give a more realistic picture of the school’s needs and to reduce variances, the model had included 40 hours per week Teaching Assistant overtime and an alteration from TA to full-time HLTA has been included. 

	

	7.06
	School had advertised for two Key Stage Leaders to support SLT and to give emerging leaders career progression opportunities, two new TLR salary additions to fund this was in the model. It was anticipated that there would be two Teachers with maternity leave and movement within the  staff team had been made to cover the temporary vacancies as follows; 
· One new temp Teacher recruited (RC – student) 
· one HLTA (JT) promotion to unqualified teacher (apprentice programme)
· One Teacher (RB) returning in December 22 from Maternity part time with CS modelled to remain on a part time basis.
· MW leaving (notice given) 31 August 2022.

· CD was retiring from the office on 31August 2022, interviews for the role were taking place on 24 May 2022. 

	

	7.07
	Q: A governor asked for an explanation as to the overspend on supply?
A:The Supply costs for teachers had gone up and was now back to normal. The aim was not to use agency supply . The £11,000 overspend was for tutoring. 


	

	7.08
	The costs of paper products had gone up and the SBM was looking at the options of Bulk Buying.


	

	7.08.1
	Q: A governor noted that excerpts from books were sometimes photocopied for use in the classroom and asked if parents could have a booklist which they could buy for their children and save on paper and photocopying costs?
A: The Headteacher stated that they get some key texts from the library service and sometimes the texts change due to subject or cohort. Reducing photocopying was definitely something that the school could look at in reducing waste.


	

	7.09
	The Headteacher informed governors that there had been investment in the Early Years with reception been refurbished inside and outside at a cost of £4,000. Reception dining would be moving to the portacabin and discussions were taking place about developing and intervention room.  This would be starting on a trial basis this term.

	

	7.10
	Money had been allocated into RCCO for the resurfacing of a damaged area of playground and some of the equipment was now beyond economic repair. The surface was now a Health and Safety hazard as it had deteriorated over the winter. Half of the area would be done as the other part was in relatively good condition. Allocated funds had been put aside towards window replacement over the last few years and had remained in the budget from Devolved Capital. The cost for the remainder of the work required was far in excess of the amount of £20,000 set aside. There were other priorities such as the main hall floor which was in a poor state of repair and was becoming hazardous in places. The SBM stated that quotes had been obtained for resurfacing the reception playground and the Trim Trail had been laid. A governor asked about the nursery playground and it was said that although some flags were lifting it was solid and there had been no reports of accidents. It was going to cost £3,000 to replace the stairs and put up a new fence . It could be put in the plan for the next year. 

	

	7.11.1
	Q: A governor asked if the council had agreed to the cost of the roof survey?
A: There had been no movement on the roof survey and the five- year electrical survey would be coming up soon.

	

	7.12
	Governors thanked Kelly for a clear written report which had helped them to understand the thoughts behind the budget going forward.

	

	7.13
	Resolved:

· That governors had reviewed and approved the budget.
	

	
	
	

	8
	SAFEGUARDING/CHILD PROTECTION
	

	8.01
	The ARM ,audit and Safeguarding report  had been previously discussed in items 5.08, 5.13 and 5.14 and would be discussed further at the Full Governor meeting before submission by 30 June.
	

	8.01.1
	Q: A governor asked what was the difference between the ARM and the Audit?
A: The ARM was a statutory requirement and the audit was good practice. The ARM asked for statutory information such as having a named contactable member of staff during the holidays especially during the summer as this was a Safeguarding regulation in case attendance was needed at a Child Protection conference. 
	

	
	
	

	9
	CHAIR’S BUSINESS
	

	9.01
	The Chair informed governors that she had received correspondence from a parent making a formal complaint. The complaint was investigated by Claire Skeet, Tia Wood and Julie Hardacker. It was found to be an unfortunate accident with severe consequences by the Health and Safety Team. The parents had taken their complaint to Ofsted rather than the school who had passed it to the local authority. It was felt that the complaint and the accident had been handled in the correct way and the child was back in school. The Chair had offered the parents a face-to-face meeting but it had been declined. Governors discussed the complaints policy and accessing the website and it was agreed that the complaints policy and procedures were clear and easily obtained from the website.

	

	9.02
	Friday 27 June The PTA were throwing a Jubilee Street Party for the children from 11am . Governors were welcome to attend.
	

	
	
	

	10
	GDPR REMINDER OF RESPONSIBILITIES
	

	10.01
	The SBM talked to governors about their responsibilities under GDPR.  She was conducting and audit into document handing and safe storage and secure emails to ensure that all information was kept securely and disposed of securely. Governors discussed how they kept information secure. The SBM went through the GDPR audit checklist and governors would sign the document on Governor Day to state that they had read and understood their responsibilities under GDPR.
	

	
	
	

	11
	CLERK’S BUSINESS
	

	11.01
	The Clerk informed the Pupil Support committee that she would be unable to clerk the meeting on 23 June 2022. It was not possible to change the date of the meeting and so the Clerk would ask for the meeting to be covered.
	

	
	
	

	12
	ANY OTHER URGENT BUSINESS
	

	12.01
	There was no other urgent business
	

	
	
	

	13
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
	

	13.01
	The next FGB meeting would be on Monday 27 June 2022 . Julie Hardaker gave her apologies. 
The Pay and Personnel meeting would be at 6.30 pm and not 6pm on 16 June 2022.


	

	
	The Chair closed the meeting at 8.05pm
	


PAGE  
1

